                     LBA Annual General Meeting 2015-16 – Held on August 28, 2016
                                                      Secretary’s Report

I welcome you to the first AGM of the  Executive Committee which took over in the   year 2015 for the term 2015-17.
I’m happy to announce that attendance at our regular pairs has been decent. We have been using Bridgemates for scoring the pair events regularly and it has become a habit. I had promised to train  another person who would operate Bridgemates in my absence in this year. I regret that I couldn’t keep my promise as member(s) are  not taking sufficient interest and those with computer background  are just too new to the bridge scoring. I have initiated the process though and hope to make  a breakthrough this year. As I couldn’t devote time to Sunday’s duplicate, Wg Cdr Johri was assigned the responsibility. He is trying his best and monthly duplicate did take place for some part of the year.
Other than our regular pair contests  we organized All India Bridge Tournament. The BP Halwasiya Memorial bridge tournament sponsored by Sri Sudhir Halwasiya and DN Rastogi Memorial Pairs event sponsored by Sri BN Rastogi at Lucknow Club couldn’t take place due to various reasons. This year  World Wide Bridge Contest was held on six days and LBA held it on four of those days. The major event that LBA organized last year was All India Bridge Tournament at VKS Varadan auditorium, GSI, Lucknow. It was only possible due to efforts of our President Sri JP Mathur. Though we couldn’t get as many teams as we were expecting and had to reduce the prize money as promised in the brochure, the tournament was technically very well organized with Bridgemates and computer dealt boards.  I would like to thank GSI officials for their cooperation and Sri RK Singh, Sri Madhu Srivastava, Sri Ranju Bhattacharya & Sri Chetan Raval. Sri AK Garg’s name deserves special mention for helping in raising finances. LBA did contribute more than Rs 70000/- for the tournament.  
Lucknow players individually continue to do well. The best performance of the year (AGM to AGM) came from Sri RA Siddiqui who won Silver event in the prestigious HCL tournament. This was equally matched by Sri AK Sinha winning pairs event at Delhi Gymkhana and finishing runners up in RR Gupta tournament. Sri AK Sinha & Sri BN Rastogi won state championship at Meerut 2015 in duplicate event and had also qualified for QF in the Interstate Championship at Nagpur in 2015  representing UP. I along with Sri TP Khare finished second amongst UP pairs at State Championship in Meerut and got a chance to represent UP at Rama Jain 2016 where we finished 9th and got a prize. Sri VK Tiwari reached QF of the Silver even at Summer Nationals 2015. Sri Arun Srivastava did well at Jubilee Hills tournament 2015. I along with Sri Arun Srivastava qualified for round of 16 in HCL Silver 2015. Sri Mukul Gupta & Sri SA Abbasi qualified for super league at Nainital tournament 2015. In the all India tournament at Lucknow 2015 Sri SK Garg, Sri Pravin Agarwal, Sri GN Mehrotra & Dr DC Gupta finished runners up in Silver. Sri GN Mehrotra & Dr DC Gupta also got second prize in pairs where Sri TP Khare & Sri SQ Wajahat finished 3rd and Sri SH Zaheer & Sri SA Abbasi finished 4th. Sri Vipin Rai and Wg Cdr GK Johri finished 3rd in pairs event at Lohia tournament 2016 whrere Sri VK Tiwari & Deepak Srivastava finished fifth in Silver and Sri Mukul Goel, Sri RA Siddiqui, Sri SQ Wajahat & Sri RP Narain finished sixth. Sri AK Sinha finished runners up and Sri Vipin Rai & Sri Pravin Agarwal finished 5th in team event at Solan 2016.  I along with Sri TP Khare finished runners up in the team event at Alexander Club Open, Meerut 2016. Sri Mukul Gupta, Sri SA Abbasi, Sri TP Khare & myself finished 5th at Corbett Park 2016. Sri RA Siddiqui, Sri SQ Wajahat, Sri Mukul Goel  & Sri Arun Srivastava finished 3rd in the duplicate event in the current State Championship at Bareilly in 2016. Our 2015 top performer in the Tuesday/Friday events individual category is Sri B Prasad and pairs winner are Sri AK Sinha & Sri SQ Wajahat. Congratulations to all. 
The financial health of the association is stable. This year we had to break an FD to install the new AC. We also purchased new Water Dispensar and Water Purifier. 
After contributing to All India Tournament  we have approximately 9.5 lac of fixed deposits to bank on.  Now we are using interest from the two of the bigger FD for our activities and would be utilizing interest from a third FD from this year onwards.
Last but not least I would like to thank  all the members and staff for their help and support in carrying out various activities. 
Shantanu Rastogi
Hony Secretary
